
RE:  1800 E MARTIN LUTHER KING JR BLVD - CASE #C15-2018-0046
Dear Sirs and Madams,

My wife, Sharon Shuppert, and I own our home in the Chestnut Neighborhood, just 3/10th of a 
mile from our property at 1800 East Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.  We purchased our home in this 
neighborhood in 2003 and for 15 years, have felt an increasing connection to our local commu-
nity. On February 9th, 2018, we purchase the property on MLK where we hope to build our vi-
sion.  

Sharon is a licensed acupuncturist and Chinese Medicine practitioner and has long dreamt of 
opening a wellness center offering complementary and alternative health services and educa-
tion to the community.  By adding residential units, we will provide much needed housing in 
Austin’s booming east side.  It is our intention to build out a site that fits with the city’s plan to 
create dynamic commercial-residential mixed-use along one of it’s major transit corridors.   

We have successfully engaged with the two neighborhood associations involved, Blackland and 
Upper Boggy Creek.  We secured unanimous endorsements from both these N.A.s. These en-
dorsements are, in no small part, due to the affordable housing component of our project, which 
exceeds VMU requirements at 20%. With your approval of these variance requests, we will be 
able to fulfill this agreement.

When we purchased the property at 1800 E. MLK Jr. Blvd., the lot next door was vacant.  It was, 
and is, zoned MF-3. It was September, after the Planning Commission approval of our zoning 
change, when we discover that the adjacent property,1802 E MLK, was developed with single 
family housing, triggering compatibility constraints. This is why we are appealing to the BOA to 
grant these variances.

We have reached out to the owners of all the properties surrounding ours, and have received 
their signatures of support for the variance (petitions are in your packets). We were able to con-
tact the owner-developer of the adjacent property,1802-A E. MLK, through his realtor.  He de-
clined to sign a petition, though he posed no opposition to our project.  Mr. Carl Brunson of 
1802-B, after reviewing the drawings for the building, not only signed the petition, but expressed 
excitement about the added value to the neighborhood. 

We are dedicated to this neighborhood in which we live and plan to work.  Our intentions are to 
add value to our neighborhood with a low impact project, offer health and wellness services, and 
provide much needed residential housing, including affordable housing.  We would greatly ap-
preciate your support by granting us the variances that will allow us to make our dream a reality.

Sincerely,
Frank Cheff

Mobile: 512-947-8883

Phoenix & Dragon Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine
Sharon Shuppert, L.Ac., Dipl.OM, 
phoenixanddragon.net.  512-659-3226
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